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Thank you for your email of 15 February 2024 to the Ministry of Defence (MOD) about the 
medal entitlement of your late father's cousin, Captain Frank William Harper. 

You have requested the following information: 

"I am currently engaged in researching my late Father's cousin, Captain Frank William 
Harper who at the time of his award and subsequent death was employed almost 
exclusively with the 11th Hussars near Tobruk in 1941. He himself was in the RHA. 

I am now embarked on duplicating his medal collection but before I do wanted to confirm 
his entitlement that I believe are as below:-

- MC (I have a copy of his citation) 
- Africa Star 
- 39/45 War Medal 
- Defence Medal 
- Victory Medal" 

A search for the information has now been completed within the Ministry of Defence, and I can 
confirm that all information in scope of your request is held and provided below. 

Officials within the Ministry of Defence Medal Office (MODMO) have confirmed the below 
awards have been previously issued: 

Military Cross 
1939/45 Star 
Africa Star 
Defence Medal 
War Medal 1939-45 

The CS20 medal card and service records confirm the World War Two Campaign Medals were 
issued on 2 June 1992. • 

Dates of issue for the Military Cross are not held by MOD. However, there is a note in the 
records from the cousin of the deceased who applied for the World War Two Campaign medals 
in 1989. It is mentioned in the letter that the Military Cross was received by the deceased's 
mother. 



If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first 
instance. 

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you 
can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance 
team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI­
IR@mod.gov.uk). Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 
working days of the date of this response. 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to 
the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of lritormation 
Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until 
the MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be 
contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can 
be found on the Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/. 

Yours sincerely, 

Defence Business Services Secretariat 


